
 

empted by the Minister of Finance. , 

 With the assistance and coop-

eration from the airlines and IATA, 

such collaboration was made possible.   

 In accordance with RPPL 10-16 

and the PPEF Regulations, the collec-

tion of the PPEF on the airline ticket 

for all passengers arriving into Palau 

became effective on January 01, 2018. 

This meant that all passengers pur-

chasing tickets on or / after January 

01st and arriving into Palau would 

have the PPEF included in the sale of 

their ticket.  

 As for those passengers that 

purchased tickets prior to January 

01, 2018 and departing on or after 

January 01, 2018, they would only pay 

$50 upon their departure since the 

airlines were not able to capture the 

PPEF on the ticket. For those passen-

gers eligible for the PPEF refund of 

$100 USD includes those passengers 

who are Palauans passport holders, 

their spouses, transit passengers, 

diplomats, captain / crew on commer-

cial airlines and other persons as ex-
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 On Friday, January 19, 2018, 

Customs Canine Drug & Detector Dog 

handler Kirk Derbai was one out of 20 

cadets that completed and graduated 

from the Palauõs National Law Enforce-

ment Academy. After 3 1/2 months of 

rigorous training, Officer Derbai re-

ceived special honorary awards to 

include an Academic Excellence Award, 

Outstanding Leadership Award, Per-

fect Attendance Award and Certificate 

of Completion.  

 In recognition of his accomplish-

ments, the Director, BCBP and the 

Minister of Finance agreed to com-

mend Officer Derbai with a merit 

increase based on his outstanding 

performance and accomplishments 

during the Academy. We hope that 

this will serve as an incentive to 

further and future accomplish-

ments.  A luncheon was held in his 

honor on Friday, January 25, 2018.  

 



 On Friday, January 19, 2018, the 

Bureau of Customs & Border Protec-

tion disposed of a number of items 

that were forfeited and seized as 

contraband, abandoned and dutiable 

items  over the past year. This in-

cluded one of the most popular alcohol 

drinks in Palau which is soju. Approxi-

mately 45 bottles of concealed soju 

that were confiscated and disguised 

as drinking water inside 1.5 liters of 

Fiji plastic water bottles. There were 

about 270 bottles of other types of 

soju bottles that were disposed by 

opening the bottles and emptying it 

outside of the Customs Main Office. 

For those who may not be familiar 

with the brand, Soju is a clear, color-

less distilled beverage traditionally 

made with rice, wheat, or barley or 

with other types of starches such as 

potatoes, sweet potato, or tapioca. 

There were about 5 cases of Chinese 

beer as well.   A c -

cording to the Director of Customs, 

John Tarkong Jr., due to the lack of 

space and high risk of storing such 

items at Customs, we had no alterna-

tive but to conduct an inventory, clean 

out the container of any high risk and 

valuable items such as liquor, beer 

and cigarettes and dispose of them 

accordingly. All of the items in the 

container were rat and roach infested 

as the container was old and falling 

apart as well.   

 Customs does not currently 

have a Customs Warehouse or stor-

age facility to place and safeguard 

these items, Other items that were 

disposed of included about 42 cartons 

of old cigarettes, mainly Marlboro and 

different types of Chinese brand ciga-

rettes. 

After the holiday seasons and in line 

with the new year, Customs had their 

first supervisory meeting on Thurs-

day, January 18, 2018. The meetings 

have been held at least once a month 

with management. As for the Director 

and Chiefs, they meet every day for 

briefings to iron out any issues and 

plans for the week.  

Customs Supervisory Meeting 

Customs Dispose of Soju and Cigarettes 
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ñTo put the 

world in order, 

we must first put 

the nation in 

order; to put the 

nation in order, 

we must put the 

family in order; 

to put the family 

in order, we must 

cultivate our 

personal life; and 

to cultivate our 

personal life, we 

must first set our 

hearts right.ò 
 

Confucious 

Customs to Observe & Celebrate International Customs Day 

 On Friday, January 26, 2018, Customs will observe and celebrate the International Customs Day by hosting an appre-

ciation events where Customs Officers are recognized by their exemplary service.  According to the World Customs Or-

ganisation (WCO), the theme for 2018 is òA Secure Business Environmentó. The WCO is dedicating the security of the busi-

ness environment, with the slogan òA secure business environment for economic development.  

(Continued on page 4) 

For FY 2017, collected a total revenue 

of $24,074,301.88 compared to $ 

20,987,998.51 for FY 2016. An in-

crease of 14 %. This includes all im-

ports, fish export, departure tax, 

green fee, dbc fee, penalties, water 

vessel & storage fees. We processed 

a total of 15,781 entries for FY 2017.  

Revenue Collections 



tions at the Customs Main Office and 

Parking area.  

In line with the new year, the BCBP 

was able to put up new òCustomsó 

signs at the airport, K-9 Unit and 

Malakal Port to include our scheduled 

hours.  This included signs at the Drug 

Detector Dog Unit. Other signs pend-

ing are at the main office and post 

office section. The Port Customs 

Office renovation was finally com-

pleted.  

Other plans for 2018 include renova-

Customs New Signs & K-9 Unit gets 2 new Vehicles 

cially methamphetamine, and how 

Customs are able to utilize both of 

our drug detector dogs, Zeus, a 

German Shepard and Duke, a Labra-

dor, to detect and locate parcels of 

envelopes containing drugs as part 

of their responsibilities at the Bor-

ders. This is our everyday job and 

we enjoy this line of work. Many of 

the students were excited to see the 

dogs in action and how the drug 

detector dog handlers worked as a 

team to find the drugs.  

According to Officer Julius, we were 

able to discuss and share how we 

use the drug dogs in our searches. 

We are very proud of our drug dogs. 

They are well trained to alert the 

location of a drug scent by sitting 

down, but it takes the detection-dog/

handler team to be able to work to-

gether to alert or identify drugs based 

on a scent present. It isnõt just about 

how sensitive a dogõs nose is or how 

well-trained a dog is. There are fac-

tors affecting the interaction between 

a dog and a handler that can impact 

the dogõs performance as well,ó said 

Julius. It was fun interacting with the 

students as we plan to target as many 

schools as possible this year.  

 

K-9 Unit Conducts Drug Education Awareness School Program at KES 

On Friday, January 31, 2018, the 

Customs Drug Detector Dog Unit 

conducted their Drug Awareness 

Program at Koror Elementary 

School.  

There were about 86 students that 

were somewhat overwhelmed by 

their presentation in the gym. Ac-

cording to Mayer Julius, the Officer 

In Charge of the Customs Drug De-

tector Dog Unit, their team of Offi-

cers were able to conduct their 

presentation and demonstration 

through the use of the dogs in order 

to educate students about the nega-

tive aspects and use of drugs, espe-
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Drug Seizures�³FY 2017 

Customs had 5 seizures dur-

ing FY 2017 of methampheta-

mine. 22.5 grams of meth 

seized at the Airport arrivals. 

12.9 grams of meth seized at 

the Post Office. 4.3 grams 

seized from fishing vessels. 

2.8 grams was seized at the 

airport arrivals and 47.8 

grams at the post office. 

Charges have been filed for 

all 5 cases.  

A significant increase in 

seizures was a result of 

better intelligence and infor-

mation sharing. 

There were a total of 16 

cases of undeclared cur-

rency in excess of $10,000. 

An administrative penalty / 

fine of 5% was imposed on 

12 of the cases, 2 were 

issued a warning and 2 

currently pending.  


